
Important Information about Your COBRA Continuation Coverage Rights 
 

How much does COBRA continuation coverage cost? 
 
Generally, each qualified beneficiary may be required to pay the entire cost of continuation coverage.  
The amount a qualified beneficiary may be required to pay may not exceed 102 percent (or, in the case 
of an extension of continuation coverage due to a disability, 150 percent) of the cost to the group health 
plan (including both employer and employee contributions) for coverage of a similarly situated plan 
participant or beneficiary who is not receiving continuation coverage.   
 
The American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (“ARRA”) reduces the COBRA premium in 
some cases.  The premium reduction is available to certain individuals who experience a qualifying 
event that is an involuntary termination of employment during the period beginning with September 1, 
2008 and ending with May 31, 2010.  If you qualify for the premium reduction, you need only pay 35 
percent of the COBRA premium otherwise due to the plan.  This premium reduction is available for up 
to Fifteen months.  If your COBRA continuation coverage lasts for more than fifteen months, you will 
have to pay the full amount to continue your COBRA continuation coverage.  See the attached 
“Summary of the COBRA Premium Reduction Provisions under ARRA” for more details, restrictions, 
and obligations as well as the form necessary to establish eligibility. 
 
Other than the amount, nothing else about the payment has changed.  You may contact the Fund to 
confirm the correct amount of your first payment or to discuss payment issues related to the ARRA 
premium reduction. 
  
For more information 
 
This notice does not fully describe continuation coverage or other rights under the Plan.  More 
information about continuation coverage and your rights under the Plan is available in your COBRA 
election notice, the summary plan description, or from the Plan Administrator.   
 
If you have any questions concerning the information in this notice or your rights to coverage, you 
should contact the Fund Office at 800-697-8329. 
 
Private sector employees seeking more information about rights under ERISA, including the temporary 
premium reduction program under the ARRA, COBRA, the Health Insurance Portability and 
Accountability Act (HIPAA), and other laws affecting group health plans, can contact the U.S. 
Department of Labor’s Employee Benefits Security Administration (EBSA) at 1-866-444-3272 or visit 
the EBSA website at www.dol.gov/ebsa. State and local government employees should contact HHS-
CMS at www.cms.hhs.gov/COBRAContinuationofCov/ or NewCobraRights@cms.hhs.gov.  
 
Keep Your Plan Informed of Address Changes 
 
In order to protect your and your family’s rights, you should keep the Plan Administrator informed of 
any changes in your address and the addresses of family members.  You should also keep a copy, for 
your records, of any notices you send to the Plan Administrator.  
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